
ASC Meeting May  5, 2016  Call to Order at 3:37 PM 
 
Motion to Approve Minutes from Sarah Cordova, Laura Seconded, A.I.F. 
 
In attendance: Sarah Cordova, Hardy & Becky Safford, Laura Anania, Molly Kimzey, 
Pepper Pfeister, Shanna Smith, Ghingher Erickson. 
 
Teacher Reports:  Laura Anania – Had a great filed Trip to Thorne Bay.  They visited 
Caves, Association was Great, Bridge Building 1st Place Jr. High Boys  - could of held 
215.8 pound and more…  Boys came home with blue ribbons.   There were K-2, 3-6, 
7-12 groups by grade.  Battle of The Book Awards were given.  We were under 
budget on Food $452.00, originally given much larger budget.  Ate at the school 
restaurant and Nick Higson helped out too.  Saw black bears, deer, flying squirrel, 
and a wolf. 
 
Treasury Report $3,352.06 does not include the P.A. Country Club so another check 
of $350.00 (approx..) to add to that.   
 
School Budgets – Legislative is cutting everything.  Closing Port Protection.  Travel 
budget probably to not exist, teacher travel went down, and then the site travel too.  
We have younger kids coming up and so it looks good to keep Port Alexander in a 
good position.  Wasilla Representative wanting 25 students, close the little 
communities, it would close 60 communities, and schools.  They have not passed a 
budget yet.  They are also cutting college education scholarships.  Cutting 175 
teachers from Alaska University.   
 
Art Show – May 15th – Sunday  11:00-1:00 
Door Prizes, bring art, most likely Friday the 13th bring art to Bear Hall.  Special 
Category is Glass Bottles.   
 
Graduation is May 26th 12:30   
Andy Lange, Teagan Cordova, and Torin Martin are our graduates.  Italian theme.  
The posters and decorations going up around that time. awards go out for the school 
kids too!  We have visitors flying in. 
 
Recycling – Pepper Pacific Recycling Don/Dan only Aluminum.  Davey will pick it up, 
Pepper will call when load is going, using the Recycle Station.  Crushed as far as 
storage is more efficient.   Have certain acceptance hours to make sure recycling is 
acceptable.  Items rinsed and cleaned previous to donation.   Thank you to Hardy for 
previous help with recycling.  
 
Shoe Policy – Beginning of the year prefer shoes and boots.  We are requiring inside 
shoes  (tennis shoes) and then outside shoes (boots).  This is also a requirement for 
proper safety footwear for P.E. to prevent trips or falls.  Maybe Crocs. to keep at 
school. 
 



Next year is digital age for a newsletter.  Saves paper, resources, time etc. 
Still collecting Box Tops.   
 
BINGO -   May 21st  Saturday 2:30 P.M. 
 
Motion to Adjourn 4:21 Pm Shanna Smith motions , Laura Anania Seconds 
Adjourn – A.I.F.  
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 


